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Some Good News 
 
When the small Texas town I previously pastored in was being overwhelmed with hospitalizations 
and deaths amidst the peak of the pandemic, multiple churches within that community joined 
together for a prayer vigil. We gathered in the parking lot to stretch along the exterior of the hospital 
rooms where patients were isolated on the inside. It was there we asked for God’s mercy to be 
applied to those suffering. Not long after someone gave the final amen, a news reporter who 
discovered I was the pastor responsible for organizing the event began asking me questions on 
what compelled us to take such action. Once the camera stopped rolling, he handed me his 
business card and said something I never expected a news reporter to say. “If you or your church do 
things like this again, call me…people are dying to hear some good news.” They say you can’t 
believe everything you hear on the news, but I believe that reporter was right. People are dying to 
hear some good news all throughout Texas. The question then becomes: “How are we going to 
deliver it to them?” There’s a multitude of ways to go about such a task. Here are a couple of ways 
to begin in September by partnering with South Main. 

1). Pray and 
support your 
brothers and 
sisters in the faith 

who are already embodying the Good News of Christ to 
those throughout Texas. During the month of September 
we have set a goal of $12,000 to go to the Mary Hill Davis 
Offering. These funds support Texas Baptists 
missionaries and ministries all over the state and beyond. 
It can bring hope to battered women and their families, 
provide medicine for a free daily clinic, plant Gospel-
centered churches along our southern border, provide 
clean water to a community for the first time, and so much 
more. In addition to us praying for and taking up this 
special September offering, you will get to hear brief 
testimonies from some of the pastors who serve within the 
mission churches South Main partners with each Sunday 
of this month. These moments will be followed by a 
forthcoming South Main podcast which will launch this 
month featuring more in-depth interviews with these 
servant leaders. I believe it will be good news to your 
ears as well. 

2). Become empowered 
and equipped to better 
share and live the Good 
News of Christ in your 
own life. In case you 
missed the two-part vision 

casting lectures (which can also be viewed 
on southmain.org), South Main is launching a 
new Wednesday night programming called 
Auxano. Auxano is a Greek term that is used 
23 times throughout the New Testament 
which means “to cause to grow.” We believe 
that the variety of classes Auxano offers will 
help people grow in Christlikeness, 
regardless of where they might currently be 
in their spiritual journey. I suspect that the 
more our community witnesses more people 
acting as Jesus would, the more good news 
they’ll hear and see too.  

 

Daniel Crowther, Pastor 
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 Whether it feels like Fall or not we’re off and running with our fall 
program. Hopefully the temps will follow soon! Our children ages 3 
through grade 6, are meeting on Wednesday evenings from 6:15 to 
7:00 PM. Our theme for the year is God Loves the World. We will be 
talking quite a bit about John 3:16 but also about a lot of other things 
pertaining to God’s love for us. Our music time is followed by our 
Mission time at 7:00 to 7:45 PM. I hope your children are able to 
spend the entire Wednesday evening with us.  Both programs offer 
many wonderful experiences and opportunities for growth. Student 
choir for Jr. High, High School and College age students begins 
Sunday afternoon, September 11, at 4:30 PM. This group is coming 
off a wonderful Music and Ministry  trip from Kentucky this summer 
with plans to be in Colorado the Summer of 2023. This group will sing 
periodically for worship but will also be doing a variety of ministries 
off campus. 

Adults can take part in our 
Wednesday evening, Difference 
Makers Bible Studies at 6:15 PM 
and join us in the choir room at 
7:15 PM for rehearsal until 8:00 
PM. We have already resumed 
rehearsals for the fall but there’s 
always room for more.  

Looking forward to a great fall 
with you all! 

Bobie 

 

Notes from Jeff 


